Letter of Recommendation for Tracey Painter

I am writing this letter because I firmly believe that people are an organization’s greatest asset.  I also believe that finding and nurturing great talent is the only way to build strong, winning teams.  Winning teams have more interesting people, more fun, more success, and provide a greater service to the community.  I hope this letter gives the reader a point of view that will in turn persuade him/her to give this candidate an opportunity to discuss further their skills and abilities.

I worked directly with Tracey Painter for nearly 3 years (2002-2005) while she was at Leo Burnett on the Cadillac International Account.  We met in 2002, when I became the head of International Marketing and Business Planning at Cadillac--Tracy was my partner from Leo Burnett. She had received the highest marks from my predecessor, and I was excited to work with her.  The challenges for Cadillac International ramped up considerably with the 2002 launch of the new CTS, the plan for a dozen new models/variants coming over the next years and associated brand turnaround efforts—all centered in the USA.   The Cadillac General Manager, Mark LaNeve, challenged us to take this brand turnaround abroad and bring it to 10 international markets, being responsible to support their brand repositioning, marketing, and new vehicle launch plans. 

Tracey’s work exceeded my expectations, and I am convinced (more now than ever since I have had subsequent, similar assignments) that Cadillac International wouldn’t have been successful during that time if it hadn’t been for her leadership on the agency side.  Her out of the box idea generation/problem solving capabilities, willingness to debate in order to come to the best solution, savvy to take on traditional GM systems or ways of doing business, “doing more with less” mentality are a few things that quickly come to mind.  But the one thing I will never forget was Tracey’s ability to build solid relationships with international partners, both on the client and agency side.  Having been an international marketing professional for most of my career, including a 9 year assignment responsible for various aspects of European vehicle marketing, I have to admit she’s one of the best I’ve ever worked with.  This ability helped ensure a continuous series of successful launches around the world, including two major markets of Europe and China (that needed extreme support).  I always received consistent outstanding feedback on her performance from our international partners.

In addition to Tracey’s excellent professional performance, she is also a pleasure to work with.  She is friendly, professional, and a great team player.  If the situation presented itself, I would invite her to be a member of my team again without hesitation.  If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me via telephone or email.  

Best regards, 

Leslie Bublin

Director, Business Planning & Strategy Board Support

Office of the President

General Motors North America

leslie.bublin@gm.com
cell:  313-418-1609

office:  313-665-6162

